
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2010

EX.005/10
EXECUTIVE RESPONSE TO THE BUDGET CONSULTATION AND RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE 2010/11 BUDGET


(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules the Mayor had agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item).

Portfolio
Finance


Subject Matter
The Finance Portfolio Holder tabled the Executive's Budget proposals for 2010/11.  He expressed thanks and appreciation to members of staff within the Financial Services team for all their hard work and commended the Assistant Director (Resources) for his input into the budget process.

The budget proposals came forward during one of the most difficult economic periods in recent memory.  Certain assumptions had therefore been built in to address the impact of the economic downturn in conjunction with the Council's Medium Term Financial Plan.  It should, however, be noted that clarity on future central Government settlements was awaited.

The Portfolio Holder believed that the budget as submitted was responsible, reflected the position the City Council found itself in, and provided a financial base upon which to move forward.  The proposals included prudent and clear direction to rebuild reserves.  The Executive was not oblivious to the position which the community whom they served found themselves in and had therefore decided to restrict the increase in Council Tax for 2010/11 to 2%.  Given anticipated levels of inflation it was deemed sensible and prudent to strike a balance to protect the Council and also residents' welfare.

In conclusion, the Portfolio Holder informed the meeting that the Executive Budget proposals would be fully debated by the City Council on 2 February 2010.

The Leader reiterated the Portfolio Holder's comments regarding the difficulties faced by every local authority in the country.  The Budget proposals would provide sustainability for the Council and maintain resources to meet its priorities.   He added that the Council was also looking to deliver exciting projects, including the Sands Centre development; Old Town Hall; Roman Gateway Project; and the Women and Families Replacement Homelessness Accommodation.  It was important that such projects were delivered for the citizens of Carlisle.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder requested that for clarity, and prior to publication, the table at Schedule 1 on page 7 include further explanation as set out on page 12 of the budget proposals.

Summary of options rejected

A number of options which had been considered as part of the Council’s 2010/11 budget deliberations as identified in various reports.

DECISION

That the Executive Budget proposals for 2010/11, attached as Appendix C, be forwarded to the City Council for approval on 2 February 2010.

Reasons for Decision
To produce the Executive's budget proposal for 2010/11 for recommendation to the City Council







